

MINISTER OF STATE FOR THE ARMED FORCES

D/MIN(AF)/PB/1/5

MINISTRY OF DEFENCE MAIN BUILDING WHITEHALL LONDON SW1A 2HB

Telephone 01-218 2216 (Direct Dialling) 01-218 9000 (Switchboard)

22 March 1983

23/3

Dear Willie,

Thank you for a sight of your note to the Prime Minister on extra VHF broadcasting channels. I am replying in Michael Heseltine's absence abroad.

I support your proposed use of the newly vacated frequency band 100-108MHz but, in view of the experience in other countries where this band is already in use for broadcasting, I would like your assurance that the allocation of frequencies will take account of the need to avoid harmful interference to Instrument Landing Systems on airfields operating in the adjacent 108-118MHz band.

Copies of this note go to recipients of yours.

PETER BLAKER

your every

Rt Hon William Whitelaw CH MC MP

23 MAR 1983

9+ 0 3